LARSEN DRAINAGE DISTRICT SPECIAL MEETING

DECEMBER 2, 2013

Present: Abe Eckstein, Chairman
Jerry Peterson
David Sleik
Roger Clark, Larsen Drainage Ditch Attorney
Carl Sutter, McMahon
Roger Teske, McMahon
Tom Eckstein
Joanne Sievert, Recording Secretary

The purpose of this meeting was that Chairman Eckstein had received a letter from the Wisconsin
Attorney Genera | advising that the cleaning of the ditch needs DNR permits and any further work and
the cleanout must stop immediately. Previously the Department of Agriculture had advised that the
Drainage Ditch had sent in the necessary paperwork and permits and that they were exempt for certain
other necessary permits. Due to the strong wordage of the letter it was necessary to get Attorney
Clark involved. Attorney Clark said he would contact the Wisconsin Attorney General and see if this
could get resolved. Since Tom Eckstein had done the cleaning of the ditch he, became involved.
Attorney Cla5rk said that Tom Eckstein should get his own attorney. Attorney Clark said it would be
necessary to have another meeting with the DNR and the Wisconsin Attorney General.

Discussed the various phases of the cleanout. Phase | and Phase lll do not require a permit. Phase Il and
Phase IV need permits per Attorney Clark.

Attorney Clark will make the necessary contacts and try to resolve this before this would end up in
court.

Joanne Sievert, Recording Secrewtasry



